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Peck Flannery Gream Warren Inc.
112 North Main St.

Elizabethtown, Kentucky 42701

Phone: 270-765-2147

Fax: 270-765-2148




Email: lgream@pfgw.org

Website: www.pfgw.net
April 10, 2007
Ms. Nannette Johnston

Hardin County Board of Education

65 W.A. Jenkins Rd.

Elizabethtown, KY 42701








RE:
Hardin County Schools










(Report of Projects in Progress)

Dear Nannette:

Please consider the following as a report of projects which our firm is presently providing Architecture/Engineering services.   

Action items to be submitted to the board for consideration this month include:

· Bid opening results (Division 17 on Rineyville Elementary School).

· Review of North Hardin High School 2007 Renovations construction documents and approval to bid project. 



1.    CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Site Work Bid Package “A” (Phillips Brothers Construction):     Work not presently complete under this contract consists of; completion of grading and seeding (and grass growth).

 2.   RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL:
Building Bid Package “A” (Whittenberg Construction):   Charlie Jones will give a construction status report in the April 19th board meeting.

Kitchen Equipment Bid Package “B”:   C & T Design & Equipment Company work will be         co-coordinated with Whittenberg Construction at the end of Phase One work on this project.

Division 17- Bid Package “C”:   Bids were received on this project on April 6th.  Only one bid was received, this bid being from Marine Electric in the amount of $590,000.  Attached is WBW Engineering letter dated April 9th recommending acceptance of this bid.  An alternate to provide network projectors was an additional $18,900.  It is my understanding that Steve Boone and Gary Milby are reviewing this item. 

3. FACILITIES SURVEY:
The State Board of Education has approved the Hardin County Facility Plan. 

4.    NEW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL- RING ROAD:
Plans and specifications are now available to bidders with a bid date scheduled for April 26.



5.     NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL RE- ROOF OF WEIGHT TRAINING FACILITY:
Doug Goodman of Skyler Construction has forwarded insurance and bond documents along with an executed agreement.  He is in the process of forwarding shop drawings.  A pre-construction conference will be held in the near future. 

6.      NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL RENOVATIONS: 
I plan to present construction documents to the board for their consideration in their April 19th board meeting.  Based on the present schedule the successful contractor should be available to start demolition immediately after the last day of school in May.  Construction is expected to continue, however, in August and possible September while students are in session. 

7. HARDIN COUNTY SCHOOLS PERFORMING ARTS CENTER- ORCHESTRA SHELL :
Bill Conner and I will begin work on this project in the near future.



8. CENTRAL OFFICE ANNEX ;
We plan to direct a geo-technical engineering firm to drill exploratory holes in the near future.  Gary Milby’s and David Wyatt’s recent efforts in clearing the site will assist with this effort.

If you should have any questions or should you need additional information please give me a call.

Sincerely, 
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Larry Gream

c:  
Gary Milby

         David Wyatt
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